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Indiana Education Savings Authority

One North Capitol Avenue, Suite 444

Indianapolis, IN  46204

Phone:  317-232-5259

Fax:  317-232-6650
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March 17, 2008

Richard A. Hurst, Esq.

Mary Berman, Esq.

Monice Rosenbaum, Esq.

Internal Revenue Service

Attn:  CCPA:LPD:PR (REG 127127-05)

Room 5203

POB 7604 Ben Franklin Station

Washington, DC   20044

Re:  REG-127127-05 Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking Guidance on Qualified Tuition Programs under Section 529
Dear Mr. Hurst, Ms. Berman and Ms. Rosenbaum:
The Indiana Treasurer of State and the Indiana Education Savings Authority welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Treasury Department’s Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (the “ANPR”) for Qualified Tuition Programs under Section 529.  The IESA administers the qualified tuition program(s) offered in the State of Indiana, thereby providing the opportunity to save for higher education on a tax-advantaged basis to families in more than 115,000 accounts, with assets valued at $742,263,791 as of 3/7/08.  

As a state-issuer of municipal fund securities issued under Section 529, we are a member of the College Savings Plans Network (“CSPN”), an affiliate of the National Association of State Treasurers (“NAST”).  As an active member of CSPN, we support the comment letter submitted to you on March 6, 2008 by W. Daniel Ebersole, Chairman of CSPN and Treasurer of the State of Georgia (the “CSPN Comment Letter”).  We fully endorse the CSPN Comment Letter and hope that you will consider carefully the many points it addresses.  

In particular, we would like to reiterate the following points. We are opposed to any abusive uses of Section 529 plans and we hope to work with you through CSPN to assure that future regulations appropriately prevent potential abuses.  We also hope you will consider carefully any administrative burdens that might be imposed on qualified tuition programs by future regulations designed to prevent perceived abuses that may not exist at all.  Our average account size of $5,223.24 suggests that the participants are using our program for its designed purpose – to save for the future costs of higher education thereby reducing debt they would otherwise incur to provide the opportunity and advantages of higher education to their children.  

Thank you in advance for your consideration of the CSPN Comment Letter.  We serve an important public policy goal by providing our residents the opportunity to save for their children’s higher education.  We hope you value this service as we do and will help us continue to provide these opportunities in a way that fulfills the legitimate savings needs of all Americans.  I will be happy to answer any questions you might have or to provide further information on our qualified tuition program.  

Sincerely, 
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Richard Mourdock

Indiana Treasurer of State
cc:  
Michael Desmond
�EMBED Unknown���
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